From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Sent: Friday, September 1, 2017 11:11 AM

**To:** Murray, Heather HLTH:EX

Cc: Dick, Bradley PSA:EX; Fox, Malisa PSA:EX

Subject: RE: Aboriginal Intern - Background Information/Contact & Training

Hi Heather,

Thank you for your email and interest in AYIP. We are preparing for launching Year 11 orientation week, September 5<sup>th</sup>- September 8<sup>th</sup>. Our next intake will begin in January 2018. Could you please send the three of us a meeting invite for the second to third week of September. You can count on one of us in connecting with you to provide the information you are looking for.

Sending with gratitude, and respect,

Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc., Program Lead

Pronouns: She/Her

**Aboriginal Youth Internship Program** 

**Executive Development and Diversity** | Talent Management Division |

BC Public Service Agency |

4th Flr - 716 Courtney Street | Victoria, BC V8W 1C2 | <u>AskMyHR</u> Phone: | 250.217.8235 | Toll Free 1.877.277.0772

# Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

From: Murray, Heather HLTH:EX

Sent: Friday, September 1, 2017 9:25 AM

To: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Cc: Dick, Bradley PSA:EX; Fox, Malisa PSA:EX

Subject: FW: Aboriginal Intern - Background Information/Contact & Training

Good Morning Stephanie,

Are you able to provide me with information relating to the Aboriginal Youth Internship Program? Our division (Workforce Planning, Compensation and Beneficiary Services Division) in the Ministry of Health is interested in hosting an Aboriginal youth intern and I am hoping you can provide an overview on the process, timeframe of opportunities, forms, etc. to initiate this in the near future.

Thank you for your assistance, Heather.

**Heather Murray**~Executive Coordinator~Assistant Deputy Minister's Office Workforce Planning, Compensation and Beneficiary Services Division~BC Ministry of Health

250-952-2879~BB \$.17 -<u>mailto:heather.murray@gov.bc.ca</u>

This e-mail is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is confidential and/or privileged. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please telephone or email the sender immediately and delete the message.

From: Barnes, Renee A HLTH:EX Sent: Friday, July 14, 2017 4:33 PM To: Murray, Heather HLTH:EX

Subject: RE: Aboriginal Intern - Background Information/Contact & Training

Hi Heather,

Below is information on the Aboriginal Internship. Then following is the information on the San yas Training. Hope this helps ©

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX" < <a href="mailto:Stephanie.Papik@gov.bc.ca">Stephanie.Papik@gov.bc.ca</a>

Date: June 3, 2016 at 2:13:51 PM PDT

To: "Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX" < <a href="mailto:Stephanie.Papik@gov.bc.ca">Stephanie.Papik@gov.bc.ca</a>

Cc: "Dick, Bradley PSA:EX" < Bradley.Dick@gov.bc.ca >, "Fox, Malisa PSA:EX" < Malisa.Fox@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: AYIP update: approval of proposal and next steps

#### Greetings,

Thank you for taking the time to develop and submit a proposal to host an Aboriginal Youth intern for Year 10 of the Aboriginal Youth Internship Program. Our AYIP Advisory Council met to review the ministry proposals that we received to host an Aboriginal youth intern for 2016/2017 beginning September 6<sup>th</sup>, 2016.

The AYIP Advisory Council is comprised of Aboriginal employees across government including three alumni working in government, and our ADM Alison Paine. Proposals are reviewed to ensure that the work is meaningful, achievable, engaging and supports our program goals:

- 1. Encourage Aboriginal youth to consider a career in the BC Public Service and/or Aboriginal organizations
- 2. To develop leadership skills in in Aboriginal youth
- 3. To further develop relationships between the Province of BC and aboriginal communities and nations.
- 4. To achieve the New Relationship and close the socio-economic gap the exists.

<u>Upon review the ministry proposal submitted by you on behalf of your ministry has been approved.</u> I am grateful for the time, intention and thought behind the proposal. AYIP is very grateful for the ongoing support that AVED has provided over the years and this year to come.

Our job posting to hire Aboriginal youth interns for Year 9 closed on May  $1^{st}$ , with 15,986 views and 85 applicants. 40% of these applicants heard of AYIP from word of mouth. This reflects the changes we have made over the years to be more effective in reaching Aboriginal in both rural and urban areas, and I believe it reflects the ongoing success of the program.

In terms of next steps for hiring, our AYIP Six member hiring panel comprised of:

- AYIP Y8 alumni
- Unified Aboriginal Youth Collective male representative
- Unified Aboriginal Youth Collective female representative
- MARR representative
- Program Coordinator Bradley Dick
- Program Lead myself

We will be interviewing in June. By the end of July we should be able to provide you with you an introduction to the successful candidate who will be joining your team in September, as well as detailed on-boarding instructions.

On August 17th we will be holding our annual supervisor/mentor one-day orientation session, a calendar be sent out shortly. Feedback from past year supervisors and mentors is that this session be communicated as mandatory

for both the supervisor and mentor to attend AYIP orientation session. This is done to ensure that their own supervisor will approve requests to attend the session.

In the meantime, we have been following up individually regarding:

- Tweaks to the proposals
- Signature page for the ministry proposal
- Position screen designation form (attached)

If you have any of these I have asked you to follow up on, thank you in advance of sending me in the necessary information. Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. I am grateful for your time and your consideration.

With respect,

Stephanie Papik, BSc. (Hon) Program Lead

#### **Aboriginal Youth Internship Program**

Executive Development and Diversity | Talent Management Division | BC Public Service Agency | 4th Flr - 716 Courtney Street | Victoria, BC V8W 1C2 |

AskMyHR Phone: | 250.217.8235 | Toll Free 1.877.277.0772

## San'yas Training

The San'yas training (poster attached) is an 8 hour course through PHSA (no charge for Ministry staff). As PPH has committed previously to all PPH staff taking this training and noting this in their MyPerformance Learning Plan, the Ministry is asking that all remaining staff plan to take this training by fall 2018.

Please see below for futher information/details on the registration process and the San'yas ICS Training sponsored by PHSA.

### **About the ICS Training Program:**

- This is a facilitated online training program, which you move through with a cohort.
- When you click to register, you will be provided with start date options.
- Upon selection of your desired date, you will have eight weeks from that selected date to complete this training program.
- The online program does not contain tests; rather, it will require contributions and journal entries from you.
- Your journal entries are anonymous and will be reviewed by the facilitator and/or cohort. This allows for dialogue, discussion and learning.
- You may start/stop the online program at your leisure. (ie do 30 minutes at a time, or 2 hours at a time based on your availability).
- We recommend that you allow yourself segments of one hour at a time to reflect on your learnings as you move through the eight week period rather than rush through at any given time.

#### **Registration:**

When you click on this link, <a href="http://www.sanyas.ca/training/british-columbia">http://www.sanyas.ca/training/british-columbia</a>, you will be brought to this page:



# What ICS training program should I choose?

- You are not required to take all five ICS training programs. You are asked to take one ICS training program. Please see the details below and recommended programs:
  - 1. **Core ICS** is a six hour online course but does not contain the 'Health' perspective. **We do not recommend you take this program.**
  - 2. **Core ICS Health** is an eight hour online course and is specific to 'Health'. **We** <u>recommend</u> you take this program.
  - 3. **Core ICS Mental Health** is an eight hour online course and is specific to 'Health' and 'Mental Health'. **We** <u>recommend</u> <u>staff</u> who work in the Mental Health area take this program.
  - 4. Core ICS Child Welfare is an eight hour online course and is specific to 'Child Welfare'.
  - 5. Core ICS Justice is an eight hour online course and is specific to "Justice'.

#### **Renee Barnes**

Executive Coordinator
Assistant Deputy Minister's Office, Population and Public Health
Ministry of Health | Mobile: \$.17 | Phone: 250 952-1468

**Warning:** This email is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged or confidential. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this in error, please phone or e-mail the sender immediately and delete the message.

From: Murray, Heather HLTH:EX Sent: Friday, July 14, 2017 3:53 PM To: Barnes, Renee A HLTH:EX

Subject: Aboriginal Intern - Background Information/Contact & Training

Hi Renee,

Would you happen to have any background information or a resource relating to the Aboriginal Intern program? I am also looking for information relating to the cultural training that I think is referred to below from an email sent to the ADMs from Arlene – if you have any additional information/links to the training, this would be helpful. Thanks!! Heather.

#### San'yas Training

 SET/MET have committed to taking this training this year. Asking that all staff build this training into their MyPerformance and take by fall 2018

**Heather Murray**~Executive Coordinator~Assistant Deputy Minister's Office Workforce Planning, Compensation and Beneficiary Services Division~BC Ministry of Health

250-952-2879~BB s.17 <u>mailto:heather.murray@gov.bc.ca</u>

This e-mail is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is confidential and/or privileged. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please telephone or email the sender immediately and delete the message.

From: Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, September 21, 2017 2:11 PM

**To:** Farmer, Leila PREM:EX

**Subject:** Acknowledging the territory link

https://gww.gov.bc.ca/groups/aboriginal-youth-internship-program-ayip/blogs/2016/1123/acknowledging-lands

#### Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc.

Pronouns: She/her

Director | Priorities and Accountability

Deputy Minister's Office | Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-213-1434

# Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

**Warning:** This email is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged or confidential. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this in error, please telephone or e-mail the sender immediately and delete the message.

From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

**Sent:** Wednesday, September 6, 2017 9:34 AM

To: Hobbs, Sasha PSA:EX; Bowman, Kimberley PSA:EX; Tupper, Linsey PSA:EX; Giles,

Jessie OAG:EX; Pierce, Laura OAG:EX; Gerlach, Randall AVED:EX; Viney, Ursula E AGRI:EX; McLarty, Jennifer TRAN:EX; Laing, Lissa J PSSG:EX; Brucker, Laurie AVED:EX; Dickson, Stewart MTIC:EX; LeLievre, Lise MCF:EX; Khaira, Kirn HLTH:EX; Dicken, Emily TRAN:EX; Fox, Malisa PSA:EX; Riddell, Sarah OAG:EX; Wiebe, Heather I FLNR:EX; Veillette, Kelly HLTH:EX; Faubert, Reg P TRAN:EX; Gupta, Ravi MCF:EX; Hooper, Jennifer MIT:EX; Ramsay Cline, Karen HLTH:EX; Petersen, Wendy JAG:EX; Brunette, Greg ABR:EX; Brouwer, Deborah FIN:EX; Vairo, Natacha HLTH:EX; Sandland, James FLNR:EX; Wood, Gillian CSCD:EX; Morin, J Francois MCF:EX; Wheeler, Hilary ENV:EX; Kelly, Susan M ABR:EX; Harty, Simone MCF:EX; Zabek, Erin AGRI:EX; Cox, Monica TRAN:EX; Pruce, Lori K PSSG:EX; McConnan, Kelly AVED:EX; Slump, Perry MTIC:EX; Van Roy, Annika MCF:EX; Tynan, Jake OAG:EX; North, Naomi HLTH:EX; Donison-McKay, Tammy TRAN:EX; Teramoto, Leslie MIT:EX; Nault, Tara HLTH:EX; Juk, Peter A JAG:EX; Scharf, Mike R ABR:EX; Kennah, Morgan FLNR:EX; Vearer, Liam FIN:EX; Schuckel, Victoria M HLTH:EX; Bi, William FLNR:EX; Durno, Sarah CSCD:EX; Czernick, Mary MCF:EX; Millar, Pamela J ABR:EX; de Boer, Richard

W JAG:EX; Dick, Bradley PSA:EX; Gill, Akaljot AGRI:EX; Adams, Alisia K JAG:EX Barrett, Lisa TRAN:EX; Street, Elle FLNR:EX; Burnell-Higgs, Marissa FIN:EX;

Donaldson, Richel MCF:EX; Lindsay-Burns, Dawn ABR:EX; Lubarski, Liane X ABR:EX

Subject: Re: AYIP Intern, Supervisor, Mentor relationship building day - Day 4 of AYIP intern

orientation, 8:30am - 4:30pm

#### Good morning,

Cc:

I am writing to check in regarding the orientation session for the Year 11 interns. If you are not planning on attending and are either a supervisor or mentor, please be sure to connect with the other person to make sure that one of you will be attending. The morning involves breaking up into small groups; intern, supervisor and mentor. In past years when we have had the occasional situation where there were no supervisor or mentor present and the intern was on their own while everyone was in groups.

If you are not able to come please consider asking another colleague to go in your place. This day together has been key in reducing nerves for the first day of work in their ministry placement.

Below is an agenda for the day.

#### Aboriginal youth internship Program

September 8<sup>th</sup>, 2017 Day 4 of Orientation week Harbour Towers, Victoria

7:30 am Breakfast, coffee/tea mix and mingle

8:30 am Introductions and Check-in

9:30 am Virtues Project

10:05 am Break

10:20 am Ice Breaker

10:30 am Collective Story Harvest – part 1

12:00 pm Lunch

1:00 pm Collective Story Harvest – part 2

1:45 pm Intro to Compassionate Communication

3:20 pm Break

3:35 pm Circle check-out

4:30 pm End of Day

Note: we have let the interns know Friday is a dress casual day.

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. I am grateful for your time and consideration. Sending with gratitude and respect,

Stephanie

From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Sent: Tuesday, July 18, 2017 3:00 PM

To: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX; Halls, Lori D PSA:EX; Paine, Alison PSA:EX; Hobbs, Sasha PSA:EX; Bowman, Kimberley PSA:EX; Tupper, Linsey PSA:EX; Giles, Jessie OAG:EX; Pierce, Laura OAG:EX; Gerlach, Randall AVED:EX; Viney, Ursula E AGRI:EX; McLarty, Jennifer TRAN:EX; Laing, Lissa J PSSG:EX; Brucker, Laurie AVED:EX; Dickson, Stewart MTIC:EX; LeLievre, Lise MCF:EX; Khaira, Kirn HLTH:EX; Dicken, Emily TRAN:EX; Fox, Malisa PSA:EX; Riddell, Sarah OAG:EX; Wiebe, Heather I FLNR:EX; Veillette, Kelly HLTH:EX; Faubert, Reg P TRAN:EX; Gupta, Ravi MCF:EX; Hooper, Jennifer MIT:EX; Ramsay Cline, Karen HLTH:EX; Petersen, Wendy JAG:EX; Brunette, Greg ABR:EX; Brouwer, Deborah FIN:EX; Vairo, Natacha HLTH:EX; Sandland, James FLNR:EX; Wood, Gillian CSCD:EX; Morin, J Francois MCF:EX; Wheeler, Hilary ENV:EX; Kelly, Susan M ABR:EX; Harty, Simone MCF:EX; Zabek, Erin AGRI:EX; Cox, Monica TRAN:EX; Pruce, Lori K PSSG:EX; McConnan, Kelly AVED:EX; Slump, Perry MTIC:EX; Van Roy, Annika MCF:EX; Tynan, Jake OAG:EX; North, Naomi HLTH:EX; Donison-McKay, Tammy TRAN:EX; Teramoto, Leslie MIT:EX; Nault, Tara HLTH:EX; Juk, Peter A JAG:EX; Scharf, Mike R ABR:EX; Kennah, Morgan FLNR:EX; Vearer, Liam FIN:EX; Schuckel, Victoria M HLTH:EX; Bi, William FLNR:EX; Durno, Sarah CSCD:EX; Czernick, Mary MCF:EX; Millar, Pamela J ABR:EX; de Boer, Richard W JAG:EX; Dick, Bradley PSA:EX; Gill, Akaljot AGRI:EX; Adams, Alisia K JAG:EX

**Cc:** Barrett, Lisa TRAN:EX; Street, Elle FLNR:EX; Burnell-Higgs, Marissa FIN:EX; Donaldson, Richel MCF:EX; Lindsay-Burns, Dawn ABR:EX; Lubarski, Liane X ABR:EX

**Subject:** AYIP Intern, Supervisor, Mentor relationship building day - Day 4 of AYIP intern orientation, 8:30am - 4:30pm

When: Friday, September 08, 2017 8:30 AM-4:30 PM.

Where: Harbour Towers, Victoria

#### Paarutit, greetings,

You are invited to participate in to our annual relationship building day where interns, supervisors and mentors have the opportunity to spend the day together learning communication tools that will assist in developing leadership skills for our interns. The tools we will be learning and using have been key to our success in Year 11 interns to strengthen their communication skills, empowering them to create positive change. We are very excited to be offering this to the supervisors and mentors this year along with our Year 11 interns.

If you are not based in Victoria, Malisa Fox will be in touch to arrange your travel to Victoria for both the Welcoming Ceremony and this orientation day. We will be covering the cost of one person per intern to attend the events. That said if you are able to cost save, i.e. car pool over, we could allow for more people to attend.

I would like to acknowledge that a full day may seem like a lot of time to be away from work, however this initial investment in relationship building with your intern can have a significant impact on creating a solid

foundation for the year. It can also really help to alleviate the fears and uncertainty that many of our interns feel for their first day on the job.

Here are a few quotes about what interns and supervisors took away from the day:

"Very thorough and organized. your approach to teaching and learning is heartfelt and from a good place, which comes across in your teachings. Your focus on an indigenous perspective is eye opening for many of us and is very much appreciated. I wish there was more of these opportunities for us to learn and take away. The time you took to do these activities was necessary and helpful in creating the space for that greater/deeper understanding that is so meaningful. Very good job and the success of the Interns and program is a reflection of your hard work and thoughtfulness."

"A better sense of my intern's culture and greater comfort and confidence that I know how to be properly respectful. I also left confident that I would be properly supported by AYIP management."

"It was excellent to have my supervisor present during this orientation day as it created a connection outside of the workplace between my supervisor and myself. It also made the first day in my ministry placement less stressful because of that."

"Great relationship building time with Intern, as once they are at the worksite there is little time to put aside for these kind of opportunities"

My hope is between the supervisor and mentor roles, you will be able to attend these foundation setting events with us. Feedback from Y9 and Y10 supervisors and mentors is that this event be communicated as mandatory for both the supervisor and mentor to attend the ceremony in support of your new intern. The intent behind this request is to ensure that their own supervisor will approve requests to attend this orientation session.

Agenda to follow.

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns, I am grateful for your time and your consideration. With respect,

Stephanie Papik, BSc. (Hon) Program Lead

#### **Aboriginal Youth Internship Program**

Executive Development and Diversity | Talent Management Division | BC Public Service Agency | 4th Flr - 716 Courtney Street | Victoria, BC V8W 1C2 | AskMyHR Phone: | 250.217.8235 | Toll Free 1.877.277.0772





Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

From: Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, September 21, 2017 10:08 AM

To: Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Call for Records OOP-2017-72996 Due October 4, 2017

Hi Alison, I do not have any records, Thank you

From: Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

Sent: Wednesday, September 20, 2017 5:15 PM

To: Canitz, Shelley L PREM:EX; Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX; Hendry, Jackie PREM:EX; Higgins, Keira PREM:EX; Kennedy, Christine PREM:EX; Mulloy, Eleanor FIN:EX; Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX; Robinson, Jon PREM:EX; Wensink, Alison PREM:EX; Wright, Don J. PREM:EX; Yuma Morisho, Okenge PREM:EX; Aaron, Sage PREM:EX; Cavanagh, Judy PREM:EX; Clark, Layne PREM:EX; Crozier, Bev PREM:EX; Della Mattia, Marie PREM:EX; Dewar, Bob PREM:EX; Holmwood, Jen PREM:EX; Loubert, Danny PREM:EX; McConnell, Sheena PREM:EX; Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX; Nash, Amber PREM:EX; Oreck, Mira PREM:EX; Parkinson, Elizabeth PREM:EX; Privett, Don PREM:EX; Tello, Romeo PREM:EX; Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX; Wong, Tamarra PREM:EX

Subject: Call for Records OOP-2017-72996 Due October 4, 2017

This is an ALL STAFF Call for Records.

Please let me know by October 4<sup>th</sup> whether or not you have any records responsive to the following request:

## If you have records please send them to me as a PDF.

All emails, memos, reports, documents and correspondence referencing Pressy Lake.

(Date Range for Record Search: From 08/01/2017 To 09/03/2017) Date Format is MM/DD/YYYY

If you think that the search for records will take you over 3 hours and/or the total volume of records will exceed 200 pages, please let me know as soon as possible.

Thank you all for your assistance with this request! If you have any questions please don't hesitate to contact me.

Alison Wensink, Executive Administrative Coordinator

Deputy Minister's Office | Office of the Premier Room 272 - West Annex, Parliament Buildings Victoria BC V8W 9E1

Phone: (250) 387-2987

From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Sent: Friday, September 1, 2017 12:44 PM

**To:** Roe, Sandra PSA:EX

Cc: Hobbs, Sasha PSA:EX; Bronee, Rueben PSA:EX; Tupper, Linsey PSA:EX

**Subject:** Fwd: Final\_y11 Bios

**Attachments:** Year 11 Bios\_final\_Sept1.docx; ATT00001.htm

Please find attached our updated Year 11 bios for next week. Please note there has been changes.

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Fox, Malisa PSA:EX" < Malisa.Fox@gov.bc.ca >

Date: September 1, 2017 at 11:44:44 AM PDT

To: "Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX" < Stephanie.Papik@gov.bc.ca >, "Dick, Bradley PSA:EX"

<<u>Bradley.Dick@gov.bc.ca</u>>
Subject: Final\_y11 Bios

From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Sent: Friday, September 1, 2017 10:45 AM

To: Dick, Bradley PSA:EX
Cc: Fox, Malisa PSA:EX

**Subject:** FOR ACTION: Extending Invite to our Minister for AYIP Completion Ceremony

October 2017

Importance: High

Hey, is this a correct reflection.

Good morning Susan,

I am grateful for the opportunity to work with you and your team again. Our AYIP team have been looking at venue options for Oct 27<sup>th</sup> and so far there are two available options; Victoria Conference Center (VCC) and the Delta Ocean Point Resort. I wanted to check in with GCPE on this before signing anything. s.21

s.21

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. I am grateful for your time and your consideration,

Sending with gratitude, and respect,

Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc., Program Lead

Pronouns: She/Her

**Aboriginal Youth Internship Program** 

Executive Development and Diversity | Talent Management Division |

BC Public Service Agency |

4th Flr - 716 Courtney Street | Victoria, BC V8W 1C2 | <u>AskMyHR</u> Phone: | 250.217.8235 | Toll Free 1.877.277.0772

## Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

From: Roe, Sandra PSA:EX

**Sent:** Tuesday, August 29, 2017 4:51 PM

To: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Subject: RE: Extending Invite to our Minister for AYIP Completion Ceremony October 2017

Hi Stephanie,

Susan Williams from GCPE will be reaching out to you on this if she hasn't already.

Can you please keep Rueben in the loop via cc's as the planning moves along.

Thanks Sandra

From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Sent: Tuesday, August 29, 2017 9:35 AM

To: Roe, Sandra PSA:EX

Subject: RE: Extending Invite to our Minister for AYIP Completion Ceremony October 2017

Yes, they coordinate the ceremony with us due to the Minister being there.  $\odot$ 

From: Roe, Sandra PSA:EX

Sent: Tuesday, August 29, 2017 9:33 AM

To: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Subject: RE: Extending Invite to our Minister for AYIP Completion Ceremony October 2017

Is GCPE usually involved in this event?

From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Sent: Tuesday, August 29, 2017 9:22 AM

To: Roe, Sandra PSA:EX

Subject: RE: Extending Invite to our Minister for AYIP Completion Ceremony October 2017

Good morning Sandra, do you know who might be a good first contact at GCPE to work with to coordinate the event?

From: Tupper, Linsey PSA:EX

Sent: Tuesday, August 22, 2017 2:12 PM

To: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Cc: Hobbs, Sasha PSA:EX; Roe, Sandra PSA:EX

Subject: RE: Extending Invite to our Minister for AYIP Completion Ceremony October 2017

Hi Stephanie,

I have just heard back from the Minister's office and they have indicated that October 27<sup>th</sup> would work best for her schedule at this time and they have put a place holder in her calendar for the event barring any unforeseen.

Please let me know the location and I will confirm back with the Minister's office.

With thanks, Linsey

From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Sent: Tuesday, August 22, 2017 1:01 PM To: Roe, Sandra PSA:EX; Tupper, Linsey PSA:EX

Cc: Hobbs, Sasha PSA:EX

Subject: FW: Extending Invite to our Minister for AYIP Completion Ceremony October 2017

Hi Sandra and Linsey,

I was not sure who would be helping with working with the Minister's office to set a date, so I am emailing you both . In past years we have worked with the GCPE folks as well. In terms of dates, we have the FN Leadership Council dates of when they will be holding AGA's in October. Please do not book the ceremony for these dates:

Oct 11-13- BCAFN AGA

Oct 16-18 – AYIP staff not available

Oct 18-21- First Nation Summit AGA

Oct 26 – anniversary of hanging of BC Chiefs

Some proposed dates are dates in between October 23 and 30<sup>th</sup>.

If it is possible to get assistance with securing a date, sooner rather than later, it is our Year 10 celebration and there a big expectations around acknowledging the 10 year milestone. More time to plan around a fixed date would help us meet this expectation.

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. I am grateful for your time and your consideration,

With respect,

Stephanie Papik, BSc. (Hon) Program Lead

#### **Aboriginal Youth Internship Program**

Executive Development and Diversity | Talent Management Division |

BC Public Service Agency |

4th Flr - 716 Courtney Street | Victoria, BC V8W 1C2 |

AskMyHR Phone: | 250.217.8235 | Toll Free 1.877.277.0772





# Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

From: Bronee, Rueben PSA:EX

Sent: Thursday, August 10, 2017 4:40 PM

To: Hobbs, Sasha PSA:EX; Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Cc: Roe, Sandra PSA:EX

Subject: Re: Extending Invite to our Minister for AYIP Completion Ceremony October 2017

## Hi Stephanie.

I'm happy to share that Minister James confirmed in a meeting with Lori and me today that she would like to attend the AYIP Completion Ceremony if her calendar allows. So I assume Sandra or Linsey will now work with the Minister's Office to try to confirm a date and hopefully we'll be able to make it work.

-Rueben

On Jul 26, 2017, at 11:07 AM, Hobbs, Sasha PSA:EX <Sasha.Hobbs@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Good morning Rueben,

Can you please forward or discuss this with Lori for consideration. I understand she is meeting with our Minister shortly. AYIP has always invited our Minister and Deputy Minister to the Completion Ceremony.

Given the renewed focus on diversity and indigenous initiatives, and that our Minister is Metis herself, this may be something that the Hon. Carole James may want to/be able to attend herself. We are hoping! Lori or our minister may also want to consider extending invite to the Premier. This is also a great year to attend as it is the program's 10 Year Milestone completion ceremony.

The date has not been firmly set as to retain as much flexibility as possible around the Minister's schedule, and if she can attend then can firm up the date.

Year 10 Completion Ceremony – October
 Proposed dates from AYIP: Oct 5<sup>th</sup>, 6<sup>th</sup>, 7<sup>th</sup> 12<sup>th</sup>, 13<sup>th</sup>, 15<sup>th</sup>, 26<sup>th</sup>, 27<sup>th</sup>, 28th
 4:30pm – 5:30 pm – ceremony
 5:30pm – 9:00 pm – community dinner

Please note it can not be the dates of Oct 18 to 20<sup>th</sup> as the First Nation leadership already have existing commitments.

Speaking notes can be provided.

# Thank you,

# Sasha

Sasha Hobbs
Director, Executive Development and Diversity
Talent Management Division | BC Public Service Agency
Suite 800-865 Hornby Street | Vancouver, BC | V6 Z 2G3 | Tel 604-765-3193
www.gov.bc.ca/myhr/contact 250.952.6000 Toll Free 1.877.277.0772

Email: Sasha.Hobbs@gov.bc.ca



From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Sent: Tuesday, September 12, 2017 8:21 AM

To: Dick, Bradley PSA:EX
Cc: Fox, Malisa PSA:EX

**Subject:** FOR ACTION: transfer of duties - job postings and alumni

Uvlaamii, good morning Bradley,

I hope this message finds you well in mind, body and spirit. I have sent in through myhr the list Y10 interns who have inservice status. I also made acopy of the service request and the past service request numbers. It is all saved here:

Y:\Aboriginal Youth Internship Program\2.Overarching Program Documents\In-service status

One thing I did was create a job profile so that I get daily emails of job postings and then share internal job postings with the current five years of alumni with in-service status.

External job postings I share with all-years. I don't have a Y9 dist list, maybe you have one. If not I grab it from the y9 database excel spreadsheet.

Note: please be sure to bcc everyone in sharing the job postings. This has been a request by alumni.

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. Thank you for your time and your consideration, Sending with gratitude, kindness, love and respect,

Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc., Program Lead

Pronouns: She/Her

**Aboriginal Youth Internship Program** 

**Executive Development and Diversity** | Talent Management Division |

BC Public Service Agency |

4th Flr - 716 Courtney Street | Victoria, BC V8W 1C2 | <u>AskMyHR</u> Phone: | 250.217.8235 | Toll Free 1.877.277.0772

Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

**Sent:** Friday, September 1, 2017 11:02 AM **To:** Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX

c 22

Page 18

Withheld pursuant to/removed as

s.12;s.22;s.13

Page 19

Withheld pursuant to/removed as

s.22

From: Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX

**Sent:** Friday, September 22, 2017 4:24 PM **To:** Christensen, Suzanne PREM:EX

**Subject:** FYI: mental health

#### Hi Suzanne,

Further to our chat, there was a Child and Youth Mental Health and Substance Use (CYMHSU) Collaborative Learning Session series (1-8) that brought together Doctors of BC, Ministry of Health, Ministry of Children and family Development, parents, youth and indigenous community. The sessions involved information sharing on initiatives that were working i.e. roots of empathy, circle of courage. They also provided space for parent and youth to share their personal experiences with what was working and not working in BC. A component of this was the concept of having youth involved in developing strategies to support youth mental health.

Another thing they did was to create 70 Local Action teams across BC that integrated everyone (doctors, police, parents, youth, etc.). The local actions teams were building community agreements for integrated care. This initiative was for a limited time and ended in early 2017. The very last agenda item was a session with provincial leaders around the how as a province we can support the path towards a sustainability transformed system for Child and Youth Mental Health and Substance Use.

The sessions were hosted by Shared Care Partners for Patients and it was funded by BC and possibly Doctors of BC.

A contact if you are interested in finding out more information is Christina Southey, christina.southey@cmha.bc.ca, Canadian Mental Health Association.

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. Thank you for your time and consideration. Sending with gratitude and respect,

#### Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc.

Pronouns: She/her

Director | Priorities and Accountability

Deputy Minister's Office | Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-213-1434

## Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

**Warning:** This email is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged or confidential. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this in error, please telephone or e-mail the sender immediately and delete the message.

From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Sent: Wednesday, September 20, 2017 12:08 PM

**To:** Thomson, Drew PSA:EX

**Subject:** Oath for new Priorities and Accountabilities Office staff

Hi Drew,

I hope this message finds you well in mind, body and spirit. I am writing to connect regarding our new staff for the Priorities and Accountabilities Office to take the oath. The dates that are outlined for the next three months fall on a Friday and one of our team members is working from Vancouver on Fridays.

s.22

s.22

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. I am grateful for you r time and your consideration, Sending with gratitude and respect,

#### Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc.

Pronouns: She/her

Director | Priorities and Accountability

Deputy Minister's Office | Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-213-1434

# Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

**Warning:** This email is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged or confidential. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this in error, please telephone or e-mail the sender immediately and delete the message.

From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Sent: Friday, September 8, 2017 11:32 AM

To: McIlveen, Isobel PSA:EX
Cc: Hobbs, Sasha PSA:EX

**Subject:** Re: Sasha's approval for AYIP article

Hi Izzy

Thanks for following up. Sasha is here with me and gives conditional approval. Her black berry is dead. Otherwise she would email herself. So I am cc'ing her.

There is just one sentence that needs correcting.

This is the second year in a row that AYIP is celebrating 100 % completion. A first since year 1 of AYIP

Thank you.

Sent from my iPhone

On Sep 8, 2017, at 8:37 AM, McIlveen, Isobel PSA:EX < Isobel.McIlveen@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Hi Stephanie,

Hope yesterday's ceremony went well! Have you been able to get Sasha's feedback/approval concerning the article? I need to get it to Rueben today if we're going to publish on Monday, and I still need to make edits based on Sasha's recommendations about use of terminology.

If I don't get it back today, we might have to delay it, and I don't see another opening in the calendar until October – eek!

Thanks,

Izzy

Isobel McIlveen, Communications Strategist
Public Service Engagement and Corporate Initiatives | BC Public Service Agency
976 Meares Street | Victoria, BC | V8V 3J4 | Cell s.17
@Work: <a href="https://gww.gov.bc.ca/">https://gww.gov.bc.ca/</a>
AskMyHR: <a href="https://gww.gov.bc.ca/myhr">www.gov.bc.ca/myhr</a>
MyHR Phone: 250.952.6000 | Toll Free 1.877.277.0772
<image002.png>

<AYIP\_Article\_Aug31\_v4.docx>

From: Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX

Sent: Friday, September 22, 2017 9:56 AM

**To:** Kennedy, Christine PREM:EX

**Subject:** FYI: WES scores on one measure over the last three years

#### Good morning Christine,

Thank you for our chat yesterday. I will be following up on making connection today. In the meantime, here are the Workplace Environment Survey (WES) results for indigenous employees in the BC Public Service over the last three cycles.

Historically declining WES results for Aboriginal employees (+/- 750) in BC Public Service. Scoring represent gap from the average score of all BC Public Servants:

	Aboriginal	Aboriginal	Aboriginal	Non- aboriginal	Non- aboriginal	Non- aboriginal
Question	WES 2012	WES 2013	WES 2015	WES 2012	WES 2013	WES 2015
My work is free from discrimination and harassment	-5.8	-8.4	-7.9	1.5	1.1	0

#### Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc.

Pronouns: She/her

Director | Priorities and Accountability

Deputy Minister's Office | Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-213-1434

# Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

**Warning:** This email is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged or confidential. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this in error, please telephone or e-mail the sender immediately and delete the message.

From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Sent: Friday, September 1, 2017 11:03 AM

To: s.22 s.22 Subject:

s.22

What ever works best for you. Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. Thank you for your time and your consideration,

Sending with gratitude, kindness, love and respect,

Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc., Program Lead

Pronouns: She/Her

**Aboriginal Youth Internship Program** 

Executive Development and Diversity | Talent Management Division |

BC Public Service Agency |

4th Flr - 716 Courtney Street | Victoria, BC V8W 1C2 | <u>AskMyHR</u> Phone: | 250.217.8235 | Toll Free 1.877.277.0772

Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Sent: Monday, September 11, 2017 12:22 PM

**To:** Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Cc: Recalma, Francis FLNR:EX; Dick, Bradley PSA:EX; Fox, Malisa PSA:EX

**Subject:** Year 10 invitation and links re AYIP

#### Uvlaamii, good morning,

I hope this message finds you well in mind, body and spirit. Welcome to your first day in the BC Public Service! As I mentioned there are 24 alumni in government. Francis is Recalma \$.22 is continuing at FLNRO has reached out and let me know he is almost always available to go for a coffee or in-person and virtually.

If you find yourself with some down times to fill, you could explore. If you are wandering through the the @work site, you will find AYIP here:

#### https://gww.gov.bc.ca/groups/aboriginal-youth-internship-program-ayip

(note this will require an IDIR, which almost everyone has. This page has articles from past interns and program staff This is just one space where you are invited to visit and possibly contribute to.

We do have an AYIP google account too, which has some videos made by interns and myself.. As well, there are some videos they have made:

Intro Video from the AYIP Y6 Health Interns <a href="https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lHneUJijkQo">https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lHneUJijkQo</a>

Kelly's vloq

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jNlChu3Zpok&list=UUcyGCl9JuRN3zSvEMb9ECJQ&index=4

Jessica's vlog

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=icNkRj00900&list=UUcyGCl9JuRN3zSvEMb9ECJQ&index=9

Alexa's vlog

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5zPJpoNPVtw&index=8&list=UUcyGCl9JuRN3zSvEMb9ECJQ

Enjoy! Sending with gratitude, kindness, love and respect,

Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc., Program Lead

Pronouns: She/Her

**Aboriginal Youth Internship Program** 

Executive Development and Diversity | Talent Management Division |

BC Public Service Agency |

4th Flr - 716 Courtney Street | Victoria, BC V8W 1C2 |

<u>AskMyHR</u> Phone: | 250.217.8235 | Toll Free 1.877.277.0772

Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Sent: Wednesday, September 6, 2017 9:10 AM

**To:** s.22

Cc: Dick, Bradley PSA:EX; Fox, Malisa PSA:EX

**Subject:** Re: You are invited to join us for movie night! Year 11 Social

good morning! s.22

From: s.22

Sent: Monday, September 04, 2017 10:35 AM

To: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX

Cc: Dick, Bradley PSA:EX; Fox, Malisa PSA:EX

Subject: Re: You are invited to join us for movie night! Year 11 Social

Hi Stephanie,

I would like to attend the welcome ceremony for y11 .. did you say there was a ride available? Also is it

Best s.22

Get Outlook for Android

From: Papik, Stephanie PSA:EX <Stephanie.Papik@gov.bc.ca>

Sent: Friday, September 1, 2017 7:40:55 PM

s.22

s.22 Malisa PSA:EX; Prevost, Eva PSA:EX

Subject: You are invited to join us for movie night! Year 11 Social

When: Wednesday, September 6, 2017 6:00 PM-9:00 PM.

Where: S.15

Paarutit, greetings,

Join the Year 11s for our third social of the week, movie night featuring Smoke Signals and Angry Inuk. We also have the open area if people would prefer to visit instead.

We are offering Chinese food and invite you to bring a dish or some food to share, pot-luck style ©

We would love to see you if you happen to be in the area and free next Wednesday!

Sending with gratitude, love, kindness and respect,

Stephanie

Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc., Program Lead

Pronouns: She/Her

## **Aboriginal Youth Internship Program**

Executive Development and Diversity | Talent Management Division |

BC Public Service Agency |

4th Flr - 716 Courtney Street | Victoria, BC V8W 1C2 |

AskMyHR Phone: | 250.217.8235 | Toll Free 1.877.277.0772

Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

From: Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX

**Sent:** Friday, September 29, 2017 2:56 PM **To:** Woodcock, Danielle TRAN:EX

**Subject:** RE: Cabinet Task Force Meeting #4 - Provincial Leadership for BC's Wildfire

Hi Danielle

Thank you for your quick response, that is fine. Have a great weekend!

Sending with gratitude and respect,

Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc.

Pronouns: She/her

Director | Priorities and Accountability

Deputy Minister's Office | Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-213-1434

# Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

**Warning:** This email is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged or confidential. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this in error, please telephone or e-mail the sender immediately and delete the message.

\_\_\_\_\_\_

From: Woodcock, Danielle TRAN:EX

Sent: Friday, September 29, 2017 2:55 PM

To: Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Cabinet Task Force Meeting #4 - Provincial Leadership for BC's Wildfire

Hi Stephanie

I am sorry but the material won't be ready for distribution until next week we are hoping for late Monday.

I hope you have a great weekend.

Danielle

\_\_\_\_\_

From: Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX Sent: September 29, 2017 2:45 PM To: Woodcock, Danielle TRAN:EX

Subject: RE: Cabinet Task Force Meeting #4 - Provincial Leadership for BC's Wildfire

Hi Danielle,

Thank you for sending me this invite. Could you please send me the agenda?

Please let me know of you have any questions or concerns. Thank you for your time and your consideration. Sending with gratitude and respect,

Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc.

Pronouns: She/her

Director | Priorities and Accountability

Deputy Minister's Office | Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-213-1434

# Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

**Warning:** This email is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged or confidential. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this in error, please telephone or e-mail the sender immediately and delete the message.

-----Original Appointment-----

From: Denlinger, Becky TRAN:EX

Sent: Thursday, September 28, 2017 8:54 AM

Subject: Cabinet Task Force Meeting #4 - Provincial Leadership for BC's Wildfire

When: Wednesday, October 4, 2017 5:30 PM-7:00 PM (UTC-08:00) Pacific Time (US & Canada).

Where: s.15 (Dinner will be provided)

From: Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX

Sent: Tuesday, September 26, 2017 1:50 PM

**To:** Burleson, Ron TRAN:EX

**Subject:** Checking in

#### Hi Ron,

I hope this message finds you well in mind, body and spirit. I am writing to follow up on our chat on Friday regarding whether it was EMBC or MOTI that is handling payment of restaurants that helped out people during the wildfires. I imagine you have your hands full as you may be involved in the UBCM.

Please let me know ifyou have any questions or conerns. Thank you for your time and consideration. Sending with gratitude and respect,

## Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc.

Pronouns: She/her

Director | Priorities and Accountability

Deputy Minister's Office | Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-213-1434

# Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

**Warning:** This email is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged or confidential. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this in error, please telephone or e-mail the sender immediately and delete the message.

From: Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX

Sent: Tuesday, September 26, 2017 11:10 AM

**To:** Stone, Noel LASS:EX **Subject:** Fire Warden for 095

Hi Noel,

Thanks for stopping by to confirm who is the fire warden. Being the person here when you came by, I will volunteer to the Fire Warden.

Best wishes,

#### Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc.

Pronouns: She/her

Director | Priorities and Accountability

Deputy Minister's Office | Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-213-1434

# Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

**Warning:** This email is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged or confidential. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this in error, please telephone or e-mail the sender immediately and delete the message.

From: Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX

Sent: Friday, September 29, 2017 12:30 PM

To: Wood, Susan D PSA:EX

Cc: Halls, Lori D PSA:EX; Dick, Bradley PSA:EX

**Subject:** Fwd: Message from Lori Halls: A New Recognition Program

#### Good afternoon Susan

I hope this message finds you well in mind, body and spirit. I had a chat with Lori yesterday about an idea to have an employee recognition award for supervisors of AYIP. Lori was supportive of the idea and asked me to follow up with you.

I am cc'ing Bradley who is Acting Program Lead to bring him in the loop.

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sending with gratitude and respect Stephanie

Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.

----- Original message -----

From: "Booth, Greg JTST:EX" < Greg.Booth@gov.bc.ca>

Date: 2017-09-28 8:53 AM (GMT-08:00)

To: "Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX" <Stephanie.Papik@gov.bc.ca> Subject: FW: Message from Lori Halls: A New Recognition Program

Hello Stephanie,

It is great to see the AYIP program running well once again.

See the note below regarding a recognition program. I would appreciate seeing the same for AYIP, an AYIP staff award of excellence.

For your information, there has been some shuffling at the Economic Development Division of the Ministry of Jobs, Trade and Technology. Staff from the Cross Sectors Initiative Branch s.22 have shifted over to the Design, Coordination and Outreach Branch, with a bigger team and a broader focus. I will keep my fingers crossed to see at least one if not two AYIP interns in the coming fiscal.

Best regards,

Greg

Greg Booth Director Economic Development Division Ministry of Jobs, Trade and Technology 7<sup>th</sup> Floor, 1810 Blanchard Street, Victoria BC

Tel: 250 356-1845

s.17 Cell:

www.gov.bc.ca/economicdevelopment

Follow us on Twitter: #EcDevBC



Check out the new BC Economic Atlas

From: Booth, Greg JTST:EX

Sent: Wednesday, September 27, 2017 1:34 PM

To: Executive Update PSA:EX

Subject: RE: Message from Lori Halls: A New Recognition Program

Hello Lori,

Will the Aboriginal Youth Intern program be included in this new recognition program?

Thank you,

Greg

Greg Booth
Director
Economic Development Division
Ministry of Jobs, Trade and Technology
7th Floor, 1810 Blanchard Street, Victoria BC

Tel: 250 356-1845

Cell: s.17

www.gov.bc.ca/economicdevelopment

Follow us on Twitter: #EcDevBC



Check out the new BC Economic Atlas

From: Executive Update PSA:EX

Sent: Wednesday, September 27, 2017 1:30 PM

Subject: Message from Lori Halls: A New Recognition Program



# A New Recognition Program

Today I'm writing to let you know about a new recognition program that will be introduced this fall. The *Staff Award of Excellence: Cultivating the Co-op Employee Experience* is a prestigious new award that recognizes BC Public Service employees who play a key role in delivering an exceptional experience for co-op employees.

Like many of you, I started with the BC Public Service as a co-op employee. Naturally, I was nervous and had a lot to learn about the organization. The support of my supervisor and colleagues at the time was absolutely essential to my success and ultimately helped me to confirm that my long-term career was going to be with the BC Public Service. That's why I'm personally very proud to announce this new award.

#### **Award Criteria**

The Staff Award of Excellence: Cultivating the Co-op Employee Experience will recognize individuals who have actively demonstrated mentorship by supporting a co-op employee's development during their work term with the BC Public Service. They will also have invested time and effort to ensure that co-op employees have opportunities for learning, skill development and networking beyond their immediate role. And, under the guidance of the recipients, co-op employees will have made the most of their experience, and will have been given the opportunity and support to plan for their future career.

#### **Nominations**

The Staff Award of Excellence: Cultivating the Co-op Employee Experience will be offered three times per year, aligning with co-op employee work terms. The first nomination period is coming up this fall from **November 1 – 22**.

More details can be found in the <u>Co-op Connect Hub on @Work</u>. There, you can also learn more about the new Co-op Program and Resource Office within the BC Public Service Agency – another initiative introduced in our corporate plan as a way to support the recruitment and retention of new talent into the BC Public Service.

Thank you for supporting co-op employees in your office and for your part in ensuring the BC Public Service continues to be a great place to work.

Sincerely,

Lori Halls

Deputy Minister BC Public Service Agency



From: Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX

Sent: Thursday, September 28, 2017 3:31 PM

**To:** Booth, Greg JTST:EX

Subject: RE: Message from Lori Halls: A New Recognition Program

Hi Greg,

Thank you so much for sharing this thought with me, the timing is great, as I have a meeting with Lori this afternoon. I had the same thought when I saw the email announcement and was very grateful to receive your email and shared views.

I hope your new shuffle is of benefit to the goals of the ministry. You may or may not have heard that I have taken on a new role as well. One of three Directors in the newly formed Priorities and Accountability Office. Here is a little bit on what we do:

The PAO is responsible for working with Ministers, their staff and Ministries to ensure the government's key initiatives are well designed, delivered in a timely manner and meet the commitments government made to British Columbians. The focus of the office will be on key government commitments, particularly when planning and delivery reaches across organizations.

The office coordinates with the larger Premier's Office to review upcoming items for working groups, committees, Cabinet and Treasury Board to assist in coordinating and achieving government's priority goals.

As part of the Premier's Office, the PAO reports to the Deputy Minister to the Premier, and works with the Chief of Staff's office, GCPE and other key organizations to deliver its mandate

Fingers crossed you will be able to host an intern next year. I am sure interns would be interested and benefit from working with you and your team.

Please let me know of you have any questions or concerns. Thank you for your time and your consideration. Sending with gratitude and respect,

Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc.

Pronouns: She/her

Director | Priorities and Accountability

Deputy Minister's Office | Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-213-1434

# Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

**Warning:** This email is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged or confidential. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this in error, please telephone or e-mail the sender immediately and delete the message.

From: Booth, Greg JTST:EX

Sent: Thursday, September 28, 2017 8:54 AM

To: Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX

Subject: FW: Message from Lori Halls: A New Recognition Program

Hello Stephanie,

It is great to see the AYIP program running well once again.

See the note below regarding a recognition program. I would appreciate seeing the same for AYIP, an AYIP staff award of excellence.

For your information, there has been some shuffling at the Economic Development Division of the Ministry of Jobs, Trade and Technology. Staff from the Cross Sectors Initiative Branch (Luke Galimberti and myself) have shifted over to the Design, Coordination and Outreach Branch, with a bigger team and a broader focus. I will keep my fingers crossed to see at least one if not two AYIP interns in the coming fiscal.

Best regards,

Greg

Greg Booth Director Economic Development Division Ministry of Jobs, Trade and Technology 7th Floor, 1810 Blanchard Street, Victoria BC Tel: 250 356-1845

Cell: s.17

www.gov.bc.ca/economicdevelopment

Follow us on Twitter: #EcDevBC



Check out the new BC Economic Atlas

From: Booth, Greg JTST:EX

Sent: Wednesday, September 27, 2017 1:34 PM

To: Executive Update PSA:EX

Subject: RE: Message from Lori Halls: A New Recognition Program

Hello Lori,

Will the Aboriginal Youth Intern program be included in this new recognition program?

Thank you,

Greg

Greg Booth Director Economic Development Division Ministry of Jobs, Trade and Technology 7th Floor, 1810 Blanchard Street, Victoria BC Tel: 250 356-1845

Cell: s.17

www.gov.bc.ca/economicdevelopment

Follow us on Twitter: #EcDevBC



Check out the new BC Economic Atlas

From: Executive Update PSA:EX

Sent: Wednesday, September 27, 2017 1:30 PM

Subject: Message from Lori Halls: A New Recognition Program



# A New Recognition Program

Today I'm writing to let you know about a new recognition program that will be introduced this fall. The *Staff Award of Excellence: Cultivating the Co-op Employee Experience* is a prestigious new award that recognizes BC Public Service employees who play a key role in delivering an exceptional experience for co-op employees.

Like many of you, I started with the BC Public Service as a co-op employee. Naturally, I was nervous and had a lot to learn about the organization. The support of my supervisor and colleagues at the time was absolutely essential to my success and ultimately helped me to confirm that my long-term career was going to be with the BC Public Service. That's why I'm personally very proud to announce this new award.

#### **Award Criteria**

The Staff Award of Excellence: Cultivating the Co-op Employee Experience will recognize individuals who have actively demonstrated mentorship by supporting a co-op employee's development during their work term with the BC Public Service. They will also have invested time and effort to ensure that co-op employees have opportunities for learning, skill development and networking beyond their immediate role. And, under the guidance of the recipients, co-op employees will have made the most of their experience, and will have been given the opportunity and support to plan for their future career.

#### **Nominations**

The Staff Award of Excellence: Cultivating the Co-op Employee Experience will be offered three times per year, aligning with co-op employee work terms. The first nomination period is coming up this fall from **November 1 – 22**.

More details can be found in the <u>Co-op Connect Hub on @Work</u>. There, you can also learn more about the new Co-op Program and Resource Office within the BC Public Service Agency – another initiative introduced in our corporate plan as a way to support the recruitment and retention of new talent into the BC Public Service.

Thank you for supporting co-op employees in your office and for your part in ensuring the BC Public Service continues to be a

great place to work.

Sincerely,

Lori Halls Deputy Minister BC Public Service Agency



From: Papik, Stephanie PREM:EX

Sent: Wednesday, September 27, 2017 4:36 PM

To: Woodcock, Danielle TRAN:EX

**Subject:** Wildfire Task force

#### Hi Danielle,

Thank you for taking my call today to inquire on the next date for the Wildfire Task force. I thought I would follow up with a little bit of information about the role I and our office is providing, for when you chat with Becky:

The Priorities and Accountability Office (PAO) is responsible for working with Ministers, their staff and Ministries to ensure the government's key initiatives are well designed, delivered in a timely manner and meet the commitments government made to British Columbians. The focus of the office will be on key government commitments, particularly when planning and delivery reaches across organizations.

The office coordinates with the larger Premier's Office to review upcoming items for working groups, committees, Cabinet and Treasury Board to assist in coordinating and achieving government's priority goals.

As part of the Premier's Office, the PAO reports to the Deputy Minister to the Premier, and works with the Chief of Staff's office, GCPE and other key organizations to deliver its mandate

As for my portfolio, my area of responsibility is the resource sector and environment.

Please let me know of you have any questions or concerns. Thank you for your time and your consideration. Sending with gratitude and respect,

## Stephanie Papik, Hon. BSc.

Pronouns: She/her

Director | Priorities and Accountability

Deputy Minister's Office | Office of the Premier

Phone: 250-213-1434

# Tse tsa wahtl - We are all in this together

**Warning:** This email is intended only for the use of the individual or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged or confidential. Any distribution, disclosure, copying, or other use by anyone else is strictly prohibited. If you have received this in error, please telephone or e-mail the sender immediately and delete the message.